Press Release 13th March 2007
National Off-Licence Association welcomes Garda vigilance on St Patrick’s Day

The National Off-Licence Association, representing 330 independent off-licences throughout the country fully supports any initiatives to encourage responsible consumption of alcohol on the national holiday – St Patrick’s Day. The Association especially welcomes the anticipated increased vigilance by Gardai to tackle any possible public disorder situations related to alcohol abuse and attempts by irresponsible adults to make secondary purchases on behalf of underage drinkers.
In particular the Association is committed to stepping up its normal procedures aimed at preventing irresponsible consumption and underage drinking. In this regard all members of the Association will be especially vigilant in tackling any attempts by underage persons to purchase alcohol, through such means as false age identification.

The Association has repeatedly called on government to introduce mandatory ID cards, which would be particularly helpful on special occasions such as the national holiday, Christmas and exam results times. However, these calls have been ignored by government.

Members of the National Off-Licence Association have in the past voluntarily limited their trading hours on the national holiday at the request of the Garda Siochana, in certain areas where Gardai identified potential public disorder situations. However, such voluntary initiatives have limited effect, when due to the increased liberalisation of licensing, alcohol can now be readily purchased in a greatly increased range of outlets, outside the membership of the National Off-Licence Association, such as in supermarkets, convenience stores and petrol stations. It is not possible to secure blanket voluntary cooperation from such large numbers of outlets. 

Individual member stores of the National Off-Licence Association will continue to collaborate with the Gardai in promoting responsible marketing of alcohol on St Patrick’s Day and will also comply fully with any possible change in legislation which might be introduced by the Minister for Justice Equality and Law Reform, governing opening hours on the national holiday. Ultimately the responsibility for controlling the trading hours of the wide range of outlets now permitted to sell alcohol, rests with the Minister.
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